
      MINUTES OF A COMMITTEE MEETING OF THE BODY CORPORATE   FOR ST JAMES COMMUNITY  TITLES   
                                                   The 6th of November 2024
	Attendances:
	Averil Cook
	Chair

	
	Peter White
	Secretary

	
	Noel Kendall
Kevin Huckel
	Treasurer
Ordinary member

	
	Margaret Luscombe
Gerry Vanderstoep
	Ordinary member
Ordinary member 

	
	
	


Quorum: A quorum was constituted as six committee members were present.
                                         Apologies from Warwick Henry
Chairperson: Averil Cook chaired the meeting, declaring it open at 08:00.
                              
    Item 1 Minutes of a previous meeting:

Averil moved that the minutes of the committee meeting held on the 9thof October 2024, be accepted as the true and correct record of that meeting. The motion was carried unanimously.

[bookmark: _Hlk175874495]Item 2 Matters arising from the previous minutes:

Item 3 Confirmation on motion voted outside committee meeting:

Item 4 Secretary’s report:
Peter reported that he had circulated the subject lines for email traffic to the committee for October 2024 Peter moved that the report be accepted. The motion was carried unanimously.   
         
Item 5 Treasurer’s report:
Noel tabled the cash disbursements journal for October 20244:$12,775.24. Noel moved that the payments be authorized. The motion was carried unanimously.
 Financial Dashboard net assets: $427,416.30 profit and loss $2,093.41

Item 6 Gardening report
Gerry reported that there the top dressing of the front lawns is nearly completed.    Residents must ensure that their lawns and the common property are watered.

Item 7 Maintenance report:
Gerry reported that there were no major issues.
Gerry moved that both reports be accepted. The motion was carried unanimously.

Item 8 General business:
Bridge
Peter reported that the Brisbane City Council has finished its internal review under the Administrative Action Complaints Procedure (AACP). The council has informed the body corporate that it will not grant a trustee lease. Peter suggested that the matter should be considered closed. Accepted unanimously.

Front Gardens
Gerry reported that the work was expected to be completed this week

Financials
Noel presented papers that provided information on the MYOB system and treasury records. These will be discussed in detail at our next committee meeting.


Multi-Skilling
Peter included this topic in the agenda to ensure that the body corporate has enough in-house resources to continue managing the financial and secretarial processes. The owners must be assured that they do not need to consider transitioning to external management, as it would likely cost each owner an additional $400.00 per annum.

For the past thirty-three years, Noel Kendall has overseen the financial processes. Recently, both Kevin and I have been assisting him. When Noel retires Kevin will take on the role of treasurer. The accounts will continue to be audited annually. 
The accounts are maintained on the MYOB software and are easily made accessible to third 
parties should the committee decide to use outside assistance to manage the accounts or provide regular financial statements.

The role of the treasurer also includes maintaining bank accounts, preparing draft budgets,
business activity statements, financial statements, and the ten-year sinking fund position.

The secretary's role is probably the easiest to manage in-house. The Office of the 
The Commissioner for Body Corporate and Community Management website provides all 
the details that need to be followed. Any committee member should be able to
 assume the role of secretary in an emergency.

Peter will send the committee further details on both roles and will list the subject for 
discussion at our first meeting in 2025

AGM Papers
The committee approved the AGM  papers and the Gardener’s contract for circulation.
The Annual General Meeting (AGM) will be held at 19:30 on December 12th at Lot 32, followed by an after-party at Lot 31. The committee expresses its gratitude to Craig and Terry Hunter for hosting the AGM and extends thanks to Graham Edney for hosting the after-party.

No 32 Boblynne Street Gardens
Gerry reported that the Brisbane City Council has been asked to provide information on the park's maintenance. The northern bank has not been mowed for many months.

Roundabout Gardens
The committee has approved a budget of up to $500 for improvements to the northern roundabout garden. It was noted in previous minutes that Marianne Huckel had taken responsibility for the garden.
Are there any volunteers for the southern roundabout?

Painting Walls
The committee requested Gerry obtain two quotes to paint the entrance and trailer park walls.

 Item  9 Matters without notice:

Item 10 Next meeting: 
The next meeting will be at 08.00 on Wednesday, the 15th of January 2025, at Lot 19.

Close of meeting: 
There being no further business, the chair declared the meeting closed at 08.50   

                     Confirmation of minutes:


…………………………………………	……………………...                                  …………………….
Chair’s signature                                                                                                        Date








